Liberal Studies Committee Minutes

September 12, 2002

Gordon Hall 1st Floor Lounge

Members Present: M.Sadler, B.Carter, M.Swinker, F. Slack, C. Young, G Wilson, C. Zoni, E. Mannikka, 

T. Warman, R. Rearick, J.  Pickering, M. Dively

Minutes from 9/5 approved on a Wilson/Pickering motion.

Reported that minutes from LSC meetings will be posted on the Liberal Studies web page 

(http://www.iup.edu/liberal/services/lsc.shtm) with a link to the site added to the Senate web page immediately following the link to UWUCC minutes. Faculty will be informed.  

120 credit mandate: discussed the completed worksheets where individual members ranked ideas based on potential benefits, potential problems and budget implications of  23 different ideas that were generated.

Each idea was ranked using a  0-3 scale:

3 = valuable idea worthy of further discussion/analysis

2 = idea has merit and should not be discarded until more fully explored

1 = idea may accomplish the overall goal but would negatively impact the academic integrity of the LS program

0 = idea should not be considered at all for a number of reasons

Tallied the score for each idea and discussed/analyzed 5 different ideas that had the most support.  

Discussed the importance of separating the problem of immediate compliance to the SSHE 120 credit mandate from  the need to complete a comprehensive review and revitalization of  the entire LS curriculum that was already planned for this academic year. 

From the lengthy discussion, distilled 3 feasible strategies for compliance that will be further examined and discussed at the next meeting. 

Decided on the following strategy and timeline:

9/19 – agree on several feasible ideas with associated rationale

9/23 – present list of feasible ideas to the Academic Council for reaction and feedback

9/26 – consider feedback from Academic Council and finalize the LSC recommendation/s with associated rationale that will then be forwarded to the UWUCC

10/8 – begin UWUCC deliberations on the recommendations in anticipation of one recommendation being forwarded to Senate for action at the November meeting

Note: 

Data previously made available for committee review:

Recommendations from Middle States Accreditation visit and IUP Self Study - 1995

Findings from 2000 LS program survey of faculty, alumni, students 

Findings from 2002 LS survey of faculty

Feedback from the academic departments that responded to the 2 questions posed 

Feedback from former Directors of LS program (Cashdollar, Richardson)

Feedback from synthesis faculty who responded to the request for input

Formal response from English dept regarding suggested cuts from LS English courses that was distributed at Academic Council

Additional data distributed 9/12:

Course evaluation data (quantitative and qualitative) from LBST 499 sections from AY 99-00

Additional feedback from academic departments and synthesis faculty

Feedback from several students currently enrolled in a synthesis section – elicited from instructor

Feedback received via email from a student concerning synthesis

Adjourned at 5:05 pm.

